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Memorandum to the Council of 

Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami 

Subject: Marten River Fire Department Monthly Report - November 2024 

Memo No: 2025-M-007 

Date: January 9, 2025 

Attachment: None 

Prepared By: Pete Christie - MRFD Fire Chief 

Recommendation  

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council receives Memo 2025-M-007 as presented. 
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Training 

• November 5 - Members of the Marten River Fire Department conducted hall upkeep 

maintenance, including cleaning the garage floor.  Members also participated in Hose 

Training theory, in preparation of practical training in the near future.  

Also, in the sprit of Carbon Dioxide awareness month, members changed The Fire 

Department Signboard out front of the hall reminding people to check and change their 

CO2 detectors.  
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• November 19 - Members of the Marten River Fire Department conducted maintenance 

on all vehicles, including the installation of winter tires.  Also, the two Canadian Flags at 

the front of the hall were replaced due to extensive wear and tear.  

• November 26 - Members of the Marten River Fire Department continued hose training 

with several practical exercises.  

Further, in preparation for its annual inspection, Pumper 4 was drained of all water and 

sensitive equipment was removed.  

Incidents 

At the time of this report, Marten River Fire Department had not been deployed during the 

month of November.  

Fire Prevention Initiatives 

In the spirit of Carbon Monoxide awareness month, Marten River Fire Department Members 

updated the sign out front of the Fire Hall to encourage the community to install, check and/or 

replace their detectors. 

Additional Information 

Work continues on the new helipad.  The new cones have been delivered but the Volunteer 

Association is still waiting for the lights.  It is still anticipated the new Helipad with night landing 

lights will be operational by the end of the year.  

All three if the MRFD vehicles required annual inspections and the process for getting them 

certified for another year is underway.  
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